
 

 

PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY COUNCIL 
COMMITTEE REPORT 

2022 Legislative Session 

 

Reference 

No.: 
APPT-26-22  

Draft No.: 1 

Committee: Government Operations and Fiscal Policy 

Date: 06/23/2022  

Action: FAV   

 

REPORT: Favorable 4-0: Council Members Burroughs, Ivey, Streeter, and Turner. Absent: Franklin 

 

The Prince George’s County Council’s Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee 

convened on June 23, 2022, to consider appointments to the Human Rights Commission. The 

Human Rights Commission works to eliminate discriminatory practices through advocacy, 

education, mediation and investigation of complaints, and the enforcement of discrimination laws. 

Brindisi Chan, a resident of Laurel, Maryland, is a new appointee. Ms. Chan is a Public Affairs 

Specialist with the Federal Emergency Management Agency. She received her Bachelor of Arts 

degree from Harvard University. 

 

Those being reappointed are Wendi Howard, a resident of Bowie: Sylvia Johnson, a resident of 

Bowie; Ademola Oduyebo, a resident of Capitol Heights: Charlene Proctor, a resident of Upper 

Marlboro; and Joseph Reed, a resident of Fort Washington. Ms. Proctor serves as Chair of the 

Commission. 

 

Miriam Brewer, Appointments Liaison, Office of the County Executive, introduced the nominees, 

and each nominee was given the opportunity to speak. 

 

After discussion, the Government Operation and Fiscal Policy Committee reported the nominees out 

favorably, 4-0. 


